Northern High School Girls’ Soccer Booster Club

Meeting Minutes
Thursday, July 18 , 2024

Attendees: Vice President - Danielle Curzi, Treasurer - Nicole Huffman, Secretary - Jessica Lerew
Coach - Keith Munshower

Parents: Terri Deiter, Erin Townsend Players: Ashley Deiter

Motion to begin meeting: 7:02 pm; Nicole Huffman, 2nd - Danielle Curzi

Motion to approve agenda: Nicole Huffman, 2nd - Danielle Curzi

Treasurer’s Report: Nicole Huffman

Current Account Balance: $7460.50

Pending Expenses: BSN - Nike socks

Upcoming Expenses: Golf Tournament

New budget has been submitted to Athletic Director for new fiscal year.

Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report /| Budget: Jessica Lerew, 2nd - Danielle Curzi

Coaches Report: Keith Munshower

Artistic Imprints has provided a womans and a mens fit kit for players to choose a style. Seniors and Captains
will determine a warm up shirt color and mantra to order.

Messiah’s Coaches asked Keith if our players would be available Fri, July 26th and Sat, July 27 to participate
in friendly games during Messiah’s camp. This will be at no cost to our players. Keith has discussed interest
with players and declined Sat, July 27th but agreed to Friday games after the golf tournament.

Shelving with hangers for the players' bags have been added to the classroom. Receipts have been provided
to reimburse Mike Freese for the building materials. The tables have been replaced with matching desks.
Window coverings still need to be determined.

Keith and team Captains, Abby, Anna, and Ashley will attend Media Day at CV in August.

Angie G forwarded two invoices to Keith, one for HUDL and the second for Insurance, the cost of insurance
has been increased. Keith will forward these invoices to our Treasurer.

Angie G also forwarded Keith a new contact for a possible telethon fundraiser. The club would receive 82% of
the money raised, 30 players is projected to raise approximately $3000. It was questioned if additional funds
were needed and if another fundraiser was added where the profits would be used. It was suggested all profits
from additional fundraising be used to assist players to pay for team camp next summer. The board members
suggested waiting until after the golf tournament profits are tallied to determine if an additional fundraiser is
needed.



Next year's summer camp being brought up for fundraising led to discussions of the quality of camps, cost of
camps, and division level of the school where camps are to be held. Parents have mentioned if the cost is the
same they would prefer a larger school, division | or Il, camp rather than a smaller division Il camp for players
to attend. This topic will be addressed more in detail when camps are considered for next year.

Parent Meeting and was tentatively scheduled for Thur, Aug 15.

Players will assemble golf bags for the tournament Thur, July 25th after practice.

Current Business:

Heidi F has contacted Mike Flowers and declined the DASC Tournament site coordinator fundraiser offer
because of lack of volunteer interest.

After discussing adding an additional fundraiser it was suggested to have a parent survey sent prior to the
parent meeting to determine the player and parent expectations and ability to volunteer for the current season.

Nicole R, concession coordinator, was unable to join the meeting this evening. The next booster meeting will
be held early in August to discuss concession volunteers and food donations. It was suggested to make
volunteering mandatory for each family and provide a time to sign up link at the season Parent Meeting, having
parents donate food and drink to lower the cost of concessions and increase profit. This continuation of this
discussion is to be held until the next meeting when the concession coordinator is available to share her ideas.
Calloway cards have been received but the club will wait to distribute until the Parent Meeting.

Golf Tournament update:

Danielle reports 74 golfers have registered for our tournament and additional sponsorship and donations have
been received. A minimum profit of $4800 is anticipated but donations will continue to be collected.

All players are asked to volunteer their time during the event. Parent volunteers are also needed.

The board and any interested parent will meet Monday or Tuesday of next week to finalize last minute
tournament details.

Calloway cards will be sold at the golf tournament luncheon.
Silent auction items and/or baskets can be given until the day before the event.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 8th @ 7pm.
Meeting day is being changed from Wednesday to Thursday to allow more parents to attend.

Motion to adjourn: 8:32pm Jessica Lerew, 2" - Nicole Huffman

Minutes written by Jessica Lerew 7/19/2024



Parent Survey 2024

FUNDRAISING
Continue Golf Tournament
Interested in joining golf tournament planning committee
Selling fundraisers
Calloway Cards, Candy bars, subs
Interest in leading fundraiser
Community based fundraisers
Car Wash
Boy vs Girl game
Powder Puff game
Other Suggestions

Interest in leading fundraiser

VOLUNTEER
Away Game Meals

Lead
Co Lead

Game Sheets
Editor
Concessions
Food Donations
Drink Donations
Volunteering to work concessions
Start up money donation

Co leader with Nicole Rank



SUMMER CAMPS
Purpose of Camp
Interest in Camp
No interest in camp
Depending on which camp

Is Cost a factor



